## Infrastructure Committee

Minutes from 3/20/2017 Street Meeting: Old State Road & North Arlington Road

**Present:** Committee members Karl Oberjohn, Greg Claypole, Kathy Zembrodt, James Jenkins; Mayor Matt Mattone; City Engineer Jay Bayer and associate Zach Borchers, Public Works Director Dan VonHandorf

## Old State Road - Sidewalk Project

- Street was fully reconstructed without sidewalk in 2013
- Street is 22 feet wide, measured to the backs of the curbs
- Discussion about new sidewalk design
  - To be located on south side of street
  - Will match style of existing sidewalk between St. Agnes and Terrace Drive
  - No gap between sidewalk and square box curb
  - Will connect Terrace Drive with North Arlington Road
  - Some driveway aprons will need to be modified to provide a level surface for sidewalk
  - Some telephone poles may be moved out of the way
- Question about why installing sidewalk on Old State Road before St. Joseph Lane
  - Old State Road sidewalk has already been planned and budgeted; no plans yet for St.
    Joseph Lane
- Question about affected landscaping
  - Reminder to homeowners to move landscaping, if possible
  - No problems expected with Ms. Dean's stone fence pillars

## North Arlington Road - Reconstruction Project

- Jay Bayer presented history of Park Hills Street Program
- Discussion about new street design
  - o N. Arlington Rd. is currently 21-23 feet wide, measured to backs of curbs
  - New road will be 22 feet wide, measured to backs of curbs
  - Square box curbs will replace current rolled curb design
  - New, separate storm water and waste water lines will be installed
  - Homeowners may opt to connect their sump pump discharges to new storm water line;
    contact Infrastructure Committee or City Engineer to make arrangements
- Sanitation District No. 1 will be surveying their underground lines
- Aim to start replacing water and gas lines in Spring 2017
- Question about sidewalk maintenance in winter
  - Public Works Dept. does not clear snow from sidewalks
- Question about replacing trees that are lost due to road construction
  - City will offer to plant new trees to replace trees lost as a direct result of road construction
- Jay Bayer and Zach Borchers discussed engineering drawings with individual homeowners